DRAFT

NCATE Executive Steering Committee

August 10, 2010
1:00pm – 3:00pm

1304 Cornish Hall

Minutes
Members Present:  M. Canfield, M. Barduhn, D. Farnsworth, M. Goodwin, G. Wood, J. Cottone, S. Cunningham, B. Mattingly, J. Mosher, R. Janke, C. VanDerKarr, S. Cohen, A. Berg

I.  Approve Meeting Agenda:  Agenda was approved without modification.  

II. Approve Meeting Minutes from July 13, 2010:  Minutes were unanimously approved without modification or addition.  

III. Old Business

a. Review the National Recognition Status for all SUNY Cortland Teacher Preparation Programs and strategize responses- M. Barduhn-The Executive Steering Committee was updated on the status of our SPA Program Reports.  Seven of our programs received Full Recognition:  Health all grades and MST Health, Special Ed Masters and Inclusive Special Ed, and Physical Education, and Early Childhood Education, and Adolescence Education:  English 7-12.  Seven programs were Recognized with Conditions:  Childhood Education (1-6), Adolescence Ed. Spanish 7-12, Adolescence Ed. French 7-12, School Building Leader, School District Leader, MAT Adolescence Education:  English 7-12, and Bachelor of Arts in Teaching English as a Second Language.  Five Programs were Recognized with Probation:  MSEd Literacy Education B-6, MSEd Literacy Education 5-12, Adolescence Education:  Social Studies 7-12 dual majors, Adolescence Education:  Mathematics 7-12, and MAT Adolescence Education:  Mathematics 7-12.  Nine Programs Required Further Development:  Adolescence Education:  Biology 7-12, Adolescence Education:  Physics 7-12, Adolescence Education:  Chemistry 7-12, Adolescence Education:  Earth Science 7-12, MAT Adolescence Education:  Biology 7-12, MAT Adolescence Education:  Physics 7-12, MAT Adolescence Education:  Chemistry 7-12, Adolescence Education:  Earth Science 7-12, and MAT Childhood Education (1-6).  Although we met with limited success this was not the result we were hoping for.  The committee then decided to brainstorm how we might address areas for consideration and questions/issues relating to the review in general.  
· SPA issues should be addressed through individual meetings with the writing departments.
· Each department should plan for addressing the reviewer’s report, rewriting, and resubmitting by 9/15 whenever possible.

· The administration should convene group meetings for writers/ department faculty.  We may also want to look seriously at the assignment of mentor writers who have met with success in writing exemplary and/or strong reports in their own content areas.
· SPA writers or department chairs should undertake consultation with SPA representatives for clarification or feedback.

· SPA writers/contributors and department chairs should seek to establish stronger links with SPA representatives for department level meetings, networking, and subsequent appointment of our faculty as SPA reviewers.

· Writers and chairs should be encouraged to access the 250 new SPA Exemplars on a regular basis.

· Administration and/or NCATE coordinator will seek clarification from NCATE on the SPA Rejoinder Process (who reviews the re-dux).

· We will look into whether or not we need to hire/take advantage of individual content consultants or (in some cases) send representatives from the departments to the professional association meetings.

· Whenever possible we will take advantage of SUNY Cortland staff and faculty as consultants and content specialists.

· Attempt to create closer bonds with our contacts at Buffalo State, other SUNY and private college campuses.

· Identify and partner with content specialists in public schools.

· Organize deficiencies into common areas of impact across SPAs such as those derived from the Unit Student Teacher Evaluations (STEs).

· Look for and make use of exemplars that are of similar complexity and size to our TE Unit and Programs.

· Standardize common assessments for both SPA Programs and Unit Assessment needs.

· The Steering committee needs to identify what supports and provision of resource we can offer to assist in the response efforts.

· Create permanent line items in the NCATE budget that will support ongoing efforts to train new SPA writers and familiarize them with SPA/NCATE Standards.
In order to bolster sagging morale we will request that Eric or Mark send letters of encouragement reinforcing that our response efforts are not intended to be punitive in nature and drawing a comparison to the grant-writing process when the referee comes up with his report and the writer goes back to the drawing board to correct and improve areas of concern.

b. Teacher Education Unit Assessment Plan-M. Barduhn
i. Status of the August 12, 2010 date and how we want to utilize it.  The committee discussed our readiness to conduct the assessment retreat and determined that we were not in a position to hold the retreat as it was originally scheduled.  We discussed the fact that there was confusion over what was to be accomplished during the retreat and that some members thought the retreat was to prepare/write an actual assessment plan for the Teacher Education Unit while other members thought the the retreat would be used to ‘plan’ a retreat on assessment for the greater teacher education faculty.  For these reasons, compounded by the return of our SPA Program Reports it was decided that the Retreat would be cancelled until such time as more focused planning could be devoted to assessment activities for the TE Unit. 

ii. Status of the Part-time position of Teacher Education Unit Assessment Coordinator-Marley update the committee on progress toward filling the vacancy for the Par-time Teacher Education Unit Assessment Coordinator position.  To date there have been 5 applicants, all of whom are from the ranks of adjunct/lecturer faculty.  This makes it very difficult to select one of these candidates as the only remuneration for the position is release time.  Additionally, none of the current candidates are familiar with NCATE/SPA standards, requirements, assessment needs and the point was made that neither Marley nor Dennis have the time to devote to training the individual selected to occupy the vacancy.  As a result, the committee discussed how they might relieve Marley and Dennis of some of the more mundane daily responsibilities associated with their roles in order to free up enough time for them to either train the new person or spend more of their limited time on assessment issues.  There were no recommendation in this area and it will need to be revisited at the next committee meeting.  

One major topic of discussion centered on the revision of the Student Teacher Evaluation instrument.  We discussed how each program needs to review the instrument with an eye toward the creation of content specific items for the evaluation aligned to the SPA Standards and elements.  The committee decided to ask Lynn Couturier to lead the unit in this initiative, as she recently oversaw the revision of the Evaluation for her own department with success.  This item was identified as a major thrust of the Teacher Education Unit for the Fall 2010 semester.  
IV. New Business:  

a. None
V. Other?
Steve Cunningham updated the committee on the recent Graduate Survey that went out to graduates last week.  To date there have been over 150 responses.  More information will follow as it becomes available.  Marley went over staffing needs for several sub-committees including Title II committees for Special Education, ELL, and Technology, as well as committees for the impending BOE visit, TEC AG, TEC Assessment Committee, etc.
Dennis Farnsworth reminded all sub-committee chairs that the first draft of the IR Standards was due by August 16, 2010.

The next meeting of the NCATE Executive Steering Committee:  September 7, 2011 from 3:00pm to 4:30pm, unless otherwise posted.
